
POTTERS LANE (D233), SEND -

PROPOSED IMPOSITION OF A LENGTH OF A PROHIBITION ON THE WAITING BY VEHICLES APPLYING AT ANY TIME OF THE DAY OR NIGHT THROUGHOUT THE WEEK -

STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR PROPOSING

TO MAKE THE TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER

Introduction

1. A planning application (reference 19/P/02237) has been approved [by Guildford Borough Council] for the erection of 10 houses (2 x 2 bed dwellings, 7 x 3 bed dwellings and 1 x 4 bed dwelling with associated landscaping, parking and vehicular access situated on land adjacent to Pembroke House, 54 Potters Lane, Send, Woking, Surrey, GU23 7AL. The application was approved by Guildford Borough Council on 8 February 2021.
2.
The development referred to above is now proceeding and is being carried out by Shanly Homes Ltd. There will also be associated Section 278 [Highways Act 1980] works. Briefly, this allows Highway Authorities to enter agreements with developers for the execution of highway works at the developer’s expense.
3.
There will be two vehicular accesses to the new development, one serving Plots Nos. 1, 2 ,3 ,6 and 7 and the other Plots Nos. 4 and 5 (see the Drawing No. 45212/125 Rev B attached to this Statement of Reasons). 
4.
Provision will be made for vehicles to be parked within the boundaries of the new development and additionally for vehicles to turn so that they may enter and leave the site of the new development in forward gear. This provision will be retained and maintained throughout the life of the new development.

Proposed imposition of a prohibition on the waiting by vehicles applying at any time of the day or night throughout the week in a length of Potters lane (D233), Send
5.
To protect the visibility splays of the two new vehicular accesses to the development site, it is considered necessary to impose a prohibition on the waiting by vehicles applying at any time of the day or night throughout the week on Potters Lane, Send in the vicinity of the development site. Additionally, the visibility splays will be kept permanently clear of any obstruction over 600mm in height. This will ensure that drivers of vehicles using the two new vehicular accesses will not have their sightlines obstructed by parked vehicles and prevent any overspill parking. 
Details of proposals

6 
Therefore it is proposed to, in order to be able to provide two new vehicular accesses to the new development referred to above and situated on land adjacent to Pembroke House, 54 Potters Lane, Send, Woking, Surrey, GU23 7AL, to impose a prohibition on the waiting by vehicles applying at any time of the day or night throughout the week (double yellow lines) on that length of the west side of Potters Lane (D232) Send which extends from a point 11 metres north of a point opposite the common boundary of “The Haven”, No. 31 and No. 29 Potters Lane southwards for a distance of approximately 113 metres to a point 1 metre south of a point opposite the north-westernmost wall of “Copsley” No. 58 Potters Lane. This will assist in keeping the two new vehicular entrances clear of parked vehicles at any time and prevent overspill parking in the immediate vicinity of the new development.

